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It is for these reasons that | have determined that an extension of the post-closure care period
for Fraser Papers Inc. Landfill is necessary to protect human health or safety or the environment.
| hereby require the continuation of post-closure care activities for five (5) years, until July 22,
2025. To the extent that | determine that the post-closure care period should be continued
beyond July 22, 2025, | will inform you of my determination in writing before the expiration of the
extended post-closure care period. This extension is required to provide Bridgemarq Real Estate
Services with the opportunity to demonstrate that explosive gas, leachate, differential settlement
or ground water contamination detected at the Facility will not likely cause a threat to human
health or safety or the environment. If during the extended post-closure care period the owner
can successfully address the outstanding issues at the facility, then the owner may request a
reduction in the post-closure care requirements.

You are hereby notified that this action of the director of Environmental Protection (Director) is
final and may be appealed to the Environmental Review Appeals Commission (Commission)
pursuant to ORC Section 3745.04. The appeal must be in writing and set forth the action
complained of and the grounds upon which the appeal is based. The appeal must be filed with
the Commission within thirty (30) days after notice of the director's action. The appeal must be
accompanied by a filing fee of $70.00, made payable to “Treasurer, State of Ohio." The
Commission, in its discretion, may reduce the fee if by affidavit it is demonstrated that payment
of the full amount of the fee would cause extreme hardship. Notice of the filing of the appeal
shall be filed with the director within three (3) days of filing with the Commission. Ohio EPA
requests that a copy of the appeal be served upon the Ohio Attorney General’s Office,
Environmental Enforcement Section. An appeal may be filed with the Environmental Review
Appeals Commission at the following address:

Environmental Review Appeals Commission
30 East Broad Street, 4t" Floor
Columbus, OH 43215

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Richard Miller of Ohio EPA, SWDO
at (937) 285-6647.

Sincerely,

i €. fns_

Laurie A. Stevenson
Director

ec: Tom Hut, Public Health Dayton & Montgomery County
Michelle Ackenhausen, DMWM, SWDO
Jeremy Carroll, DMWM, CO
Alison Shockley, DMWM, CO



